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Minutes from meeting held at West Fulton Rod & Gun Club 

May 28, 2009 

Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen

*Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*

The SCCA meeting was called to order by SCCA President Raymond Zeh at 7:05 PM with 27 in attendances with 11 clubs represented.  The minutes from April’s SCCA meeting were approved by a motion from Dewey Irving and second by Harold Guest. A motion was made by William Karlau and seconded by Dewey Irving to approve the May’s Treasurers Report.  A vote of the SCCA members approved the reports.

Tabled the vote on the proposed by-laws for three months.  By-laws committee needs to review and update.  Carl Stefanik has volunteered to help Bob Britton, Charles Olsen and Gordon Emerson with the update.  Currently there are 17 Associations, which have pay the $30 annual dues and whom each have two delegates whom can vote on these two issues. To be considered for a SCCA officer position you must be a member of a club.  

Communications: Received a request for a donation from Hospice – Tabled until after fair raffle.   Received a request for the Marathon For A Better Life (Cancer Walk).  This funding is used within Schoharie County. A motion was made by Willy Karlau, seconded by Doug Handy to donate $100.  Membership voted and approved. A check was sent.
Bonding of Officers: According to the SCCA by-laws the treasurer is to be bonded. Discussion on cost and past practice.  Dave Wood made a motion to eliminate the requirement for now.  Seconded by Edward Zamjohn. Members voted and approved.  

Election of Officers in April: Ray Zeh elected president, David Wood elected Vice President and Mike Zeh elected Treasurer.  The necessary forms were filled out to change the signatures cards for the SCCA checking account so the new President, Raymond Zeh could write out checks in Mike’s absent.  Still no one interested in Secretary Position (Mike Zeh filling in).  There won’t be a newsletter sent out during the month of July.  

Dorwin Hamm Scholarship Fund: Gerald Hamm made a motion, second by Ed Zamjohn to run a special raffle to help raise funding for this special account.  Because of the recent loss in the stock market, the balance of this fund has been drawn down.  The motion was for 300 tickets @ $5 each to be sold with prizes to include: 1st $250, 2nd A donated Golf Club Driver valued @ $300 and 3rd prize $50.  Gerald Hamm has agreed to print up tickets.  Drawing date, 9/12/09, during the annual West Fulton Rod & Gun Club, Fall Picnic at the Hamm Farm. 
Canoe raffle: Tickets are available.  POC is Ray Zeh – 234-8804.  A red Old Town Canoe has been purchased.  All the other prizes have been promised through donations. Senator Seward has promise a $100 gift certificate, Assemblyman Lopez has promised a $100 gift certificate, Schoharie Ridge runners NWTF will donated a print, Whitetails Unlimited will donated a print, NBT has donated a $100 saving bond, Bank of Richmondville has donated a $100 saving bond and the Family Medical Care has again donated the cost of the printing of 5000 tickets. 

Fair Booth: Need volunteers to help man the booth for nine days during fair week.  If any SCCA Association club would like to provide membership applications for their individual club they could be handed out during the fair days. The fair starts on July 31st and the last day is on the 8th of August.  That’s nine days.  Each day requires at least four members. Two for the day shift (10:00AM thru 6:00PM) and two for the night shift (6:00PM thru 10:00PM). Please sign up with Ray Zeh. 234-8804. Those who volunteer, will be given a free pass to gain entry to the fair grounds for the day of your work in the booth. The club received 24 daily passes with the cost of registration and SCCA will purchase another 12 daily passes at half price along with the purchase of two season passes for Ray Zeh & Bob Britton who will be available each day the fair is running.  We also need to update the SCCA exhibit. The plan for setting up the displays will be done on July 30th 5:00PM. 
Pheasant Release program:  Dewey Irving reported that only 2 sportsmen were participating in the program.  Each one receives 260 chicks to raise and they must be released on lands open to the public. Last year two individuals were removed from the program because the pheasants were not released according to the rules.  Dewey has requested more release sites for the Hard release. NYS DEC raises the birds and releases them before the Fall season and during the season. Sites need preapproval by NYS DEC and open to public hunting. 

SCCA Website: Gordon Emerson will contact Bill Homes so website can be updated.
Fire Insurance: There’s still no action on fire insurance for the SCCA building at the fairgrounds. We need more pictures for the agent so we can get an estimate for fire coverage. Nationwide Sportsmen’s and Conservation Club Liability Insurance Program has requested information. Colleen Jackson will be our agent if we choose this company.


Fishing Access: The property located in the town of Esperance which Schoharie County is suppose to turn over to SCCA for a fishing access to the Schoharie Creek has been held up. According to Earl Van Wormer this property is still on the land tax list and cannot be transferred until this is resolved. Michael West is currently investigating. 

SCCA Dues were due in January 2009.  Thank you to all associations who have paid. Individual dues are $10 annually.  If you have been receiving the SCCA newsletter and you are not an officer or an association club delegate or a student please send in your $10 dues.  Because of the expense of the website, domain address, paper, ink, envelopes, labels, and postage we need to receive your dues.  Without it we cannot continue to send out this newsletter. Without this communication tool I feel the SCCA will fall apart.  Currently the newsletter is mailed out to 131 members and e-mailed out to 217 members & sports men & women. For the future of your children & grand children who do & will enjoy the sport we need to continue to lobby our Legislators across the state especially our Senators. 

Jeremy Hurst –NYS DEC Bureau of Wildlife: Jeremy is a Wildlife Biologist (518-402-8867) and the POC for the Antler Restriction Program and did receive the written statements from the public during the public comment period which closed 5/18/09.  I spoke with Jeremy on 6/17/09 and was told that no decision has been made concerning the addition of 8 WMU areas to the five WMU areas which currently have the antler restriction program.  This decision must be finalized by July 1st because of the deadline of sending the DEC syllabus (hunting guide) to the printer.  He would not go into any more detail than that. Here is the link for DEC’s NY Big Game list serve. Notes are posted periodically to let sportsmen & sportswomen know about important happenings in deer and bear management in NYS. Jeremy did say that the decision will be posted on this web site.  http://lists.dec.state.ny.us/mailman/listinfo/nybiggame 
Guest Speaker was Senator Jim Seward: Jim started out by thanking all for our support over the years.  He reviewed the NYS budget problems and the fight against the closure of the last state operated pheasant farm.  He reviewed some of the antigun bills which were recently passed in the NYS Assembly using the shooting incident in Binghamton as leverage to get these bills through. With the Democratic majority in the Assembly the attitude is different in NY City where gun control is tighter.  He pointed out the micro-stamping bill as an example. He stated that there were four more weeks of session for the Senate for these legislation bills to be presented for approval.  He pointed out the one Bill he was sponsoring which would change the NYS Constitution is the legislation bill (S-3049) which would give every citizen the Right To Hunt, Fish and Trap. He also stated that he was sponsoring a Bill to eliminate the 8 year term limits for representatives on the Fish & Wildlife Management Board.  He was in favor of the being able to purchase a hunting license over the internet because it would make it easier for out of state hunters which would increase revenue to the Conservation Fund.  He stated that he was opposing the bill which would require all pistol permit holders to renew their permits every five years.  He did write a letter of support to Commissioner Grannis concerning the Antler Restriction Program which Schoharie, Greene and Delaware counties were pushing for. Some questions which were asked of the Senator.  

Harold Guest (Long Path Hikers) mentioned the Binghamton shooting and felt it was unfair the way the news media did not question the mislead statements coming from reports. Harold also asked the Senator to look into the requirement of having at least 50 acres in one parcel of land to be considered for a DMU land owner permit. Harold felt that if you have multiple land parcels which when the acres are added together and exceed the fifty acre requirement you should also be eligible for a land owner DMU permit. 
Ed Zamjohn (Richmondville Rod & Gun) wanted Senator Seward to remind the NYC Senators about the Sullivan Law for NYS.  This is a controversial gun control law in New York State. Upon first passage, the Sullivan Act required licenses for New Yorkers to possess firearms small enough to be concealed. Possession of such firearms without a license was a misdemeanor, carrying them was a felony. The possession or carrying of weapons such as brass knuckles, sandbags, blackjacks, bludgeons or bombs was a felony, as was possessing or carrying a dagger, "dangerous knife" or razor "with intent to use the same unlawfully". Named for its primary legislative sponsor, state senator Timothy Sullivan, a notoriously corrupt Tammany Hall politician, it dates to 1911, and is still in force, making it one of the older existing gun control laws in the United States.  Current and past New York City license holders include: Senator Charles Schumer, Don Imus, Harvey Keitel, Joseph Bruno, Ronald Lauder, Edgar Bronfman, Sr., Howard Stern, Donald Trump, William F. Buckley Jr., 
Joan Rivers, Arthur Hays Sulzberger, and Robert DeNiro. 
Dewey Irving (Conesville Rod & Gun) made a statement about the NYS Budget is over whelmed because of the cost of our jail system, number of prisoners who were arrested for marijuana.  Dewey feels that some of these laws should be changed and make it legal to smoke/sell marijuana, which would cut down on the number of arrests. 

Bob Britton (Middleburgh Rod &Gun) had concerns around an incident which Ed O’Brian reported on.  A gun shoot, which came from the direction of some woods, was blamed on hunters.  No proof and no retractions from the News Media.

Walter Zeh (West Fulton Rod & Gun) was concerned about the NYS Star program.  Senator Seward stated that the reduction land owners see on their school tax bill will continue.  He stated that he has been a consistent advocate for education, securing state aid for local districts to offset rising taxes and to support technology and special educational initiatives within his school districts. He is a strongly supporting enactment of the STAR school tax relief program and has championed property tax relief.  The Star rebate checks which land owners received last year was remove from the 2009 NYS budget.  
William Papas (West Fulton Rod & Gun) is very concerned about the proposed Antler Restriction Program which is under consideration for expansion in NYS for eight more DMUs. He stated that he would like to see a question when purchasing the NYS hunting license on whether you’re in favor of this change.  

Henry McMillian (West Fulton Rod & Gun) asked about the penalties for shooting a four point buck by mistake in an area where there is a 3-point on a side requirement.  He feels that a lot of deer will be left in the woods as a result of this new policy change.  
Gordon Emerson (Coby Fish & Game) asked the Senator about supporting a hard pavement boat launch at Glimmerglass State Park.  Senator Seward reviewed the Legislation Bill which he sponsor a few years ago which put a 16 foot limit on the length.  He felt that this would improve the chances of getting a boat launch installed at Glimmerglass State Park but because of opposition from the Cooperstown area property owners, this new boat launch never happened.  Senator Seward stated that he would support a 16’ boat launch at Glimmerglass State Park.

Bill Nelson (Whitetails Unlimited) brought up the parking issues around Otsego Lake and in Cooperstown where boat trailers and vehicles are allowed to park. The areas for parking are filled by residences that are not fishing and using these parking areas just so sports men & women can’t park in these areas.  He also felt that a restriction on horse power would also be a controlling device on Otsego Lake. 
Mike Zeh (Middleburgh Rod & Gun) thanked the Senator for all the support he has shown for the gun owners/sportsmen & sportswomen over the years.  Senator Seward stated that he would make sure that he would defend the 2nd Amendment when legislation bills are voted on in the NYS Senate.       

Here is a list of Legislation Bills which did pass in the NYS Assembly in March:  Now these will be sent to the NYS Senate where they will be voted on before Governor Patterson can veto or vote them into laws. 

Assembly Bill 801A, sponsored by State Assemblywoman Amy Paulin (D-8), would require five year renewals on pistol licenses.  Its companion bill is Senate Bill 1598, sponsored by State Senator Eric Schneiderman (D-31).

Assembly Bill 1093, also sponsored by Assemblywoman Paulin, would impose new restrictions on licensed dealers and require retailers to obtain liability insurance against the possibility of a crime being committed with a firearm any time after it is legally sold.  The companion bill to A1093 is Senate Bill 1715, sponsored by State Senator Eric Schneiderman (D-31).

Assembly Bill 1326, sponsored by Assemblyman Steve Englebright (D-4), would outlaw handguns ”capable” of being fired by anyone five years of age or younger, this legislation would outlaw virtually all handguns in New York.

Assembly Bill 2881, sponsored by State Assemblyman David Koon (D-135), would ban frangible ammunition. The companion bill for A2881 is Senate Bill 2379, sponsor - State Senator Frank Padavan (R-11). 

Assembly Bill 2882, also sponsored by Assemblyman Koon, would expand the ballistic imaging program.

Assembly Bill 3076A, sponsored by State Assemblyman Brian Kavanagh (D-74), would institute a training requirement for issuance of a pistol license.

Assembly Bill 3211A, sponsored by State Assemblywoman Patricia Eddington (D-3), would outlaw .50 caliber firearms.

Assembly Bill 5844, sponsored by State Assemblyman Harvey Weisenberg (D-20), would require the mandatory storage of firearms.  The companion bill for A5844 is Senate Bill 3098, sponsored by State Senator Eric Schneiderman (D-31).

Assembly Bill 6157, sponsored by State Assemblyman Matthew Titone (D-61), would expand the state’s current ban on so-called “assault weapons.”

Assembly Bill 6468, sponsored by State Assemblywoman Michelle Schimel (D-16), would ban the sale of all semi-automatic handguns not equipped with so-called micro-stamping technology. The companion bill for A6468 is Senate Bill 4397, sponsored by State Senator Eric Schneiderman (D-31). 

It is more important than ever that you contact your State Senator and respectfully let them know that you OPPOSE the bills listed above. Call, e-mail or write TODAY and urge them not to bring NEW YORK CITY-STYLE GUN CONTROL to your doorstep! 

NRA : The NRA would like to thank the following members of the Assembly for speaking out on behalf of law-abiding gun owners, hunters and sportsmen during the debate in March when these bills did pass the NYS Assembly:  Nancy Calhoun (R-96), Greg Ball (R-99), Cliff Crouch (R-107), Teresa Sayward (R-113), Stephen Hawley (R-139), Mark Schroeder (D-145), Tony Jordan (R-112), David Townsend (R-115), Marc Molinaro (R-103), Ginny Fields (D-5), Joel Miller (R-102), Annie Rabbitt (R-97) and Marc Butler (R-117).

Planned Hunter Safety Courses for this summer:


BOW SAFETY COURSE #1: Registration sign up August 10, 2009 7pm TO 8pm at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. Course date will be August 15, 2009 8am to 4pm. Location of the training will be also at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club, Middlefort Road Middleburgh, NY.  You need to bring ID with proof of age. Course is free and required for all new Bow-hunters. POC will be Ray Zeh 234-8804. (Limited to 40 Students)


BOW SAFETY COURSE #2: Registration sign up August 17, 2009 7pm TO 8pm at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. Course date will be August 22, 2009 8am to 4pm. Location of the training will be also at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club, Middlefort Road Middleburgh, NY.  You need to bring ID with proof of age. Course is free and required for all new Bow-hunters. POC will be Ray Zeh 234-8804. (Limited to 40 Students)


GUN HUNTER SAFETY COURSE #1: Registration sign up September 8, 2009 7pm TO 8pm at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. Course date will be September 11, 2009 6pm to 9:30pm and September 12, 2009 8am to 4pm. Location of the training will be also at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club, Middlefort Road Middleburgh, NY.  You need to bring ID with proof of age. Hunter Safety Certificates awarded for passing grade. Course is free and required for all new Bow-hunters. POC will be Ray Zeh 234-8804. (Limited to 35 Students)


GUN HUNTER SAFETY COURSE #2: Registration sign up September 14, 2009 7pm TO 8pm at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. Course date will be September 18, 2009 6pm to 9:30pm and September 19, 2009 8am to 4pm. Location of the training will be also at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club, Middlefort Road Middleburgh, NY.  You need to bring ID with proof of age. Hunter Safety Certificates awarded for passing grade. Course is free and required for all new Bow-hunters. POC will be Ray Zeh 234-8804 (Limited to 35 Students) 
The New York State Rifle & Pistol Association:  The NYSRPA is proud to announce that Assemblywoman Ginny Fields (D-5) is the recipient of the 2009 Legislator of the Year Award. Fields is being honored for her willingness to stand up for the rights of gun owners on the Assembly floor in opposition to the extremist agenda being advanced by New Yorkers Against Gun Violence and their accomplices in the Assembly leadership. NYSRPA also presented the Law Enforcement Officer of the Year Award to Sullivan County Sheriff Michael Schiff for his strong support of the individual right of citizens to keep and bear arms for self-defense, and the Environmental Conservation Officer of the Year Award to Michael Wheeler for his more than 20 years of dedication to wildlife conservation and the preservation of our hunting heritage.
Fish & Wildlife Management Board – Region 4: The next meeting of the meeting will be held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club on 6/24/09. The Conservation Fund will pay travel reimbursement and there will be an $8 fee charged (estimate) for each attendance to cover the cost of the pizza, wings and soda. 

Summit Sno Riders:  info@summitsnoriders.com  The meeting location is at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 second Monday of each month @7:00PM. For more information contact Donna 287-1961. 

 
Middleburgh Ridge Runners:  Meetings are held at the Middleburgh Library on the 2nd Thursday of the month 7:00PM. For more information call 827-5702. 

 
Cave Country Riders: Meetings are held @ the Bradt Residence 5426 St. Rte 145 Cobleskill, NY. For more info call Terry Bradt @ 234-7331.

West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881or Vice President Todd Bartholomew @ 827-4793. 

Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Friday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC is Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004.

Schoharie County Chapter of Trout Unlimited: TU meetings are held in the Wedgewood Inn at 7:00 PM located in Schoharie on the last Tuesday of the month. Dues are $35 for regular and $20 for Youth (under 18) or Seniors (62 or older). 

SUNY Cobleskill College:  The 14th Annual Fish and Wildlife Festival were held at the Frederick R. Bennett Recreational Center on April 25th. SCCA did have a display in the lodge with Carl Stefanik, Walt Zeh and Mike Zeh manned the booth selling $122 worth of canoe raffle tickets. The college plans trips to the NYS TWS meeting in Syracuse, Northeast Students’ Conclave in Maine, and of course, fundraising and planning for the next Annual Meeting of TWS to be held in Monterey Bay, California in September. 


Richmondville Rod & Gun: Trap Shoots will start the month of May (every 3th Saturday) noon on. Contact John Hornauer 294-8834 or Tom Holiday 294-7746. The club is running a 50/50 raffle to help with club expenses. 

Whitetails Unlimited: The club has once again donated a wildlife print to the SCCA for the annual fair raffle. Our next meeting will be held on May 27th when merchandize will be ordered from the Whitetails Unlimited National Headquarters for our annual banquet/auction. A $100 deposit for reserving the 27th of September @ Best Western in Cobleskill.(Mark your calendars)  The Whitetails Unlimited Organization continues to grow even with poor economy times by offering great merchandise at a great, entertaining banquet, and returns 50% of the net banquet proceeds to fund projects in the local areas. Since 1982 Whitetails Unlimited National Organization has generated over $40 million in support of our goals. Education 20%, Habitat 34%, Hunting Tradition 33% and Research 13%.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

 
Long Path Hiking Club All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY. 

Coby Fish & Game Club:  The Cobleskill Holding pond was stocked with 215 Tiger Trout, 5 each 18” Brown Trout and 5 each 18” Brook Trout from the button sales which Joe Moore is the POC.  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library.  Joe Moore is still selling buttons to help pay for future stocking of the Cobleskill Reservoir holding pond. Fisherman and other interested folks are still encouraged to purchase the buttons for future stocking programs. Contact Joe Moore (518) 234-2891 to contribute. 

Summit Conservation Club:  The clubhouse is located at 109 Club Rd. Summit, NY 12175 – phone 287-1710 (located just off Bear Gulch Rd. by the lake). The meetings are held on the third Sunday of each month.

Schoharie County Ridge Runners - National Wild Turkey Federation: NWTF has also donated a Print for the SCCA annual raffle.  POC for information is Liz and Don Reinhart 673-3965 or Russ at Marlow's 296-8978. 

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  A new Treasurer was elected.  Joe Kopacz has taken on the job.  Mike Zeh will continue to fill the assistant treasurer’s position. There were 37 in attendance at last meeting held on June 4th. The club membership is continuing to grow with four new members voted in and two new applications read which will be voted on next month. About thirty were removed from the membership rolls because of unpaid dues.  Their card key will be turned off. Bill Nelson reported that he couldn’t get enough youths to sign up for a youth 22 shoot, so he has given up on the shoot. A plaque was given to Neal Baumann for his many years of service to the youth archery leagues and also the Venison Donation Program.  He stated that there was still about $1500 in the special account which is used for paying the butcher shops that cut up the venison.  NYS budget has reduced the funding from $100,000 to $20,000 for the whole state.  Kids Fishing Derby was held on June 6th.  There were about 60 kids fishing with some catching fish.  Not real good but they still had lots of fun and all prizes were given out.  There was a 4H Youth Archery shoot held at the club on the 12 and 13 of June.  All guns have been purchased for this coming December raffle.  Tickets are available from Bob Britton.  Club rental is still not available until there is a member who is willing to volunteer to oversee functions. This would also include the club calendar for scheduling all events.  Please contact Karen Bibie, the club new secretary or Angelo Porfirio, the club’s new president. The vote on the alcohol issue was pushed off another month.  The members have all been notified by post card of this vote.  Don’t forget about the vote coming up on July 2nd concerning the consumption of alcohol on club property. This includes all functions including club meetings or any parties where the club is rented by members or for private/public events.  Remember, lock the gate behind you, going in & coming out.  The computer keeps track.  Any damage done while on your watch, you can be blamed!!!!   

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: The club will once again sponsor the Timothy Murphy 10-K and the Partridge Nest 5-K (June 20, 2009).  About ten members enjoyed the annual fishing trip to Raquette Lake. The club hosted a Cabin fever party on May 16 at PeeWee Pappas in Breakabeen. Pee Wee did most of the cooking and was enjoyed by about 60 people. The club held a raffle to offset the cost of the event. The winners were $100 - Nicholus Speenburg, $75 - Karen Almy and $50 – Paul Standhart.  PeeWee was also responsible for raising funds to purchase a new apple tree which was planted to replace the one which had died up at Looking Glass pond in memory of Harry Bohringer. The club’s motto “Put Back More Then They Take” continues because of the strong membership and local businesses. 

 These got left out of last month’s e-mail.

Guest Speaker Jeff Peil, DEC Region 4 Sportsmen Educator Coordinator: Jeff reviewed the Positive TB in Fallow deer & sampling of whitetail deer in Columbia County in the fall of 2008. Ag & Markets were responsible for test completed. 210 deer were checked from road kills, no positive results. TB can infect cattle, humans, goats, sheep, cats, dogs, pigs, buffalo, badgers, possums, deer, bison, horses, foxes, hares, ferrets, antelope, camels, llamas, alpacas, and Arabian Oryx to name a few. NYS leading in deer diseases. DEC recommends hunters to take percussions when field dressing or butchering meat, rubber gloves, wash hands & knifes and cook all meat 165degrees F.  Jeff reviewed the Deer Management Strategies which include the 3 on one side Antler restriction policy which had a public comment period open until May 18th.  Biggest reason for change is because the majority of the hunters want it. Need three years of information to analyze results. With antler restrictions DEC is hoping for improvements in safety because hunters are more inclined to identify targets looking for the three points on at least one side.  Jeff’s goal before retiring is to eliminate the Wild Pigs which have created big problems in Region 7.  They destroy habitat, they are a big vector for lots of diseases and they are a big pest for agriculture.  Currently there are no NYS DEC regulations to manage or control the population of wild pigs.  

Friends of Mine Kill & Max Shaul State Parks: The next meeting was held on June 15th @7:00 and was located at the Mine Kill Office. At the last meeting the by-laws were complete, reviewed mission statement and setup a committee, created a memorandum of agreement, ask members to survey organizations and political officials for donations, and waiting on the attorney for corporation papers.  There will be a Conservation Day on June 3rd in Cobleskill off route 145 & Elm Street. There will be several learning booths set up to educate and promote the youth in the outdoors. There will also be a Fun Day on August 29th at the Mine Kill State Park.   


The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 9:40 PM.  SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/  My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike   
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The June Meeting for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) will be held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club beginning at 7:00 PM. There will be no July newsletter because I’m going on a trip to Alaska and won’t be back until August 3rd.  The July meeting will be held at the SCCA Fair Booth on July 23. Mark your calendars. The setup date for the fair booth will be held on July 30th.  The fair starts on the 31st.  Don’t forget to call Ray Zeh and volunteer to help out with the selling of canoe raffle tickets and answering questions concerning all hunting & fishing along with receiving information from all the different clubs associated with the Schoharie County Conservation Association. The August SCCA meeting  may be  held in Conesville sponsored by the Conesville Fish & Game Club.        



[image: image1.wmf] 


PAGE  
6

_1290537769.doc
[image: image1.emf]


